
Latest developments on the CLV triangle 
 
Dear Lauk Bora Touch, 
I am reaching out to you with the hope that the e-mail that I have for you is still current. 
First, allow me to introduce myself: 
I am Borasmy Nicole Ung, a retired dentist living in the USA. I was one of the first people to organize 
Lauk Sean Pengsé and Sean Massavang’s trips to the US, before the additional treaty of 2005 was signed 
, so that they could inform the people about the impending 2005  Khmer-Vietnam border agreements. 
I have continued to work with the Cambodian Borders Committee in France and Worldwide until now. 
Secondly, less me express my gratitude and admiration for all your efforts to stop the loss of our 
territories to Vietnam and Thailand. I wish we had met and linked our efforts at the time so that we 
could have fought a united front against those who were betraying the interests of the nation. 
The letter that you wrote to King Sihanouk was just shared with me by the CFC-CBC. In that letter, I saw 
that there are other conventions that we could raise, (according to the CFC-CBC), to invalidate all the 
pre-Paris Peace Agreements between Cambodia and Vietnam. We can discuss that later if you wish. 
 
Third: the colonization of Cambodia  by Vietnam is now about attain another a crucial stage: that of the 
ratification of the CLV Triangle of Development which will turn Cambodia and Laos into another 
Kampuchea Krom. This explains why the Hun Sen government is hurrying up to sign border agreements 
with Laos and Vietnam with unresolved portions and are now starting to negotiate border agreements 
with Thailand.  
I am involved with a group of civil society organizations who have linked together, determined to fight 
for the survival of Cambodia for the long term, by using all the valid legal means that we can. 
 
We overseas Cambodian have to become the preservers of documents that future generations of 
Cambodians can use to fight to get our territories back in the international court.  
If you are interested in helping in the fight, (with ideas, no travels necessary), with a new generation of 
Cambodians, you can contact me back so that I can share with you what we (our group of civil society 
organizations) have achieved in our short time together and what we want to do in the future.  
 
With warm regards,  
 
Nicole Ung 
Vice President of Cambodia Border Institute  
FB: Borasmy Ung 
Email: Borasmyung1@gmail.com 
 
 


